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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Last week started off with a brilliant class assembly, hosted by 6 Ash. It was wonderful to see so many 
parents in school supporting their children and 6 Ash certainly didn't disappoint! The next class assembly 
is on Monday at 9:15am and it is the turn of 1 Oak to take to the stage in the big hall. We look forward to 
seeing 1 Oak parents and Carers then. 
 
On Tuesday, year 6 went up to QE Boys to visit their new music recital hall and take part in an interactive 
music show. They had a fantastic time and the children all demonstrated excellent behaviour.  Well done 
year 6! On Wednesday, it was the turn of year 5 to head up the hill, this time to visit QE Girls who were 
performing their version of Matilda The Musical. A fantastic time was had by all and it was wonderful to 
see lots of ex-Underhill girls taking starring roles!  
 
This week is Anti-Bullying week and we marked the start of the week with Odd Socks Day on Monday. The 
theme of the week is 'Reach out', which we explored in assembly on Monday. The children have all 
focused on celebrating differences this week and also learning about what bullying is and who to speak to 
for help. As always, we have finished the week with our wonderful Children in Need fundraising day; a 
highlight of the Underhill School calendar. 
 
We hope you have a lovely weekend,  
 
Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 
 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
November 2022 
Monday 21st November – Individual School photos  
Monday 21st November – 1 Oak assembly 
Friday 25th November – Flu Vaccinations Rec-Year 6 (Letter can be found on school website) 
Monday 28th November – 4 Cherry assembly  
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ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

House attendance 

House Last Week This Week 

Balmoral 92.51 86.92 

Holyrood 87.41 88.53 

Sandringham 89.12 89.43 

Windsor 89.34 86.71 

 

5 minutes late 
every day 

3 days of learning lost 

10 minutes late 
every day 

6 days of learning lost 

15 minutes late 
every day 

10 days of learning 
lost 

30 minutes late 
every day 

19 days of 
learning lost 

 

Class attendance 

 

Class Last Week This Week 

Beech 95.79 85.53 

Maple 93.83 87.55 

1 Hazel 88.65 79.39 

1 Oak 77.53 85.02 

1 Willow 90.13 82.65 

2 Birch 93.83 97.55 

2 Chestnut 91.86 86.42 

2 Palm 98.76 87.04 

3 Cedar 75.11 85.71 

3 Hornbeam 85.84 90.28 

3 Yew 81.64 87.50 

4 Cherry 93.03 90.65 

4 Larch 90.84 83.14 

4 Pine 95.82 87.59 

5 Holly 95.92 88.02 

5 Laurel 82.10 88.14 

5 Sycamore 93.47 91.36 

6 Ash 85.88 94.27 

6 Elm 91.89 89.68 

6 Hawthorn 92.88 94.46 

Total 89.65 88.11 

 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS  

  

SCHOOL PHOTOS  
Individual school photos will be taken on Monday 21st November. If you would like a sibling group photo taken 
please go to the small hall at 8am as sibling photos will not be taken duing the school day.  
 
 
MUSIC TUITION SIGN UP  
 
Please book your child's  online  music lessons through BEAT directly, for drums, guitar and piano lessons.  
Bookings for The Spring term 2023 will shortly be closing, so if your child is interested in learning or wishes to 
continue with lessons please click on the link below as soon as possible. 
Parents can enrol and pay for lessons directly by following this link https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-
instrumental-lessons/  There you will find details of the cost of lessons and the terms and conditions.   
If you are in receipt of pupil premium parents can still receive a £50 discount off one instrument per child they 
enrol. Teachers can contact parents directly through the app.   
 
 
FIREWORKS NIGHT 

 
Thank you to everyone who helped organize and run another fantastic Firework night at Underhill. We ran a 
draw to select someone to launch the display and it was Claudia who had the honour of pressing the big red 
button. 
Underhill PTA raised a fantastic £3356. 
 
We would like to thank the following local companies and people for their support in providing us with food, time 
and money - we couldn't do it without them 
 

• Winkworth Estate Agents who sponsored our advertising boards 
• Mrs Ayeni for providing the candy floss and popcorn 
• Mrs Ugras for the hair braiding 
• Thornton Electrical 
• Rivington Press for the tickets 
• Roy Stock for the generator and games that he made 
• Waitrose (Barnet and Whetstone) 
• Tesco Express (High Barnet) 
• Tesco Friern Barnet 
• Tesco Borehamwood 
• Tesco Express (Green Hill Parade) 
• Asda (Southgate) 
• Iceland (Borehamwood) 
• Marks and Spencer (Whetstone) 
• ALDI (Borehamwood) 
• Sainsbury's (Finchley) 
• Warburtons (Enfield) 
• Rivington Press for the tickets 
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NOTICES AND NEWS 

 

 
  

 
  CHRISTMAS LUNCH MENU                     SMART PLAY @ UNDERHILL  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAFF LED CLUBS  

Please note the last week for staff led clubs is the week of 28th Nov. The last club will be on Thursday Dec 1st. 
Externally led clubs will have different end of term dates please check with them directly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

  
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

ESOL - English for speakers of other languages (ESOL). Improve your English speaking, reading, writing and 
listening skills. 
 
 If you are interested in attending please text 07718 648 297 or email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net 

 

 



 

      

 

  

 



 

      

 

  

 



 

      

 

 


